
NTC Report, 2013 
 
I attended the IEEE NTC ADOM meeting as voting representative of AESS in Beijing 
on August 5, 2013.  Summary is given below. 
 

• NTC is financially healthy. 
• The two flagship journals (Transaction, Nano Magazine) are doing well. 
• A new journal tentatively titled “Nano Express” has passed Phase I review by 

PSBB and been invited for Phase II submission. 
• The flagship conference IEEE Nano and all the other sponsored conferences 

have done well in the last year and made money for the council. 
• Elections were held for the positions of VP for Publication and VP for 

Technical Activities and Wen J. Li (City University, Hong Kong) and G. Li (U. of 
Pittsburgh) were elected for the two positions respectively. 

 
I also attended the IEEE Nano 2013 Conference in Beijing (August 6-8, 2013) which 
featured 4 Plenary Talks and 4 Keynote talks with a registration around 500 
attendees.  The conference will be held in Toronto in 2014 and Rome in 2015. 


